
 

 

[Lockwood, Millington] 
 
 

HEART ATTACK FATAL 

Stationer of long standing passes away 

 
Millington Lockwood whose stationery stores have been known to 

Buffalonians for three score years, died yesterday noon in Millard Fillmore 

Hospital after a heart attack.  Mr. Lockwood, who was 80 years old, had 
been at this store in the Ellicott Square during the morning.  He lived in East 

Aurora. 
Mr. Lockwood was born in Buffalo and received his elementary education 

in the city’s grammar schools, later attending old Central High school.  After 
his graduation from high school in 1869 he taught school in Tiffin, O.  When 

he returned to Buffalo a year later he became associated with Young, 

Lockwood & Co., at 207 Main Street. 
He became a partner in the firm of Lockwood & Hough in 1884, a 

partnership which was dissolved in 1896.  It was then that Mr. Lockwood 
began the concern which was destined to be known to Buffalonians for many 

years as Millington Lockwood, Inc.  The business was incorporated in 1930.  
Mr. Lockwood was president of the National Association of Stationers and 

Manufacturers in 1911. 
Mr. Lockwood was a member of the First Universalist Church and a 

member and past master of Queen City Lodge, No. 358, F. & A. M.  He was 
district deputy grand master of the old Masonic district in 1891.  He also was 

a past commander of Hugh de Payens commandery, No. 30, Knights 
Templar.  Mr. Lockwood was a member of the Buffalo Athletic Club and life 

member of the Buffalo Historical and Science societies.  He is survived by his 
wife, Edna, and by two daughters, Mrs. Frank B. Hoole of Buffalo and Mrs. 

Harry F. Hudson of Orchard Park. 

The funeral will be held Friday at 3 p.m. at the home of his son, Richard 
B. Lockwood, 780 Auburn Avenue.  Burial will be in Forest Lawn. 
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